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are exclusively dependant on the remuneration classification of Massage Therapists. 

We have foreseen that if Massage Therapists are classed in the Lower-Skilled 
remuneration band, there will be zero impact to our operations, sustainability and 
growth within New Zealand and globally.  

Classification of Massage Therapists into the Mid-Skilled remuneration band would see 
our current spa businesses in jeopardy as would the livelihood of many of our local or 
migrant workers.   

We employ almost 100 staff, specifically: 
48 are New Zealanders/permanent residents 
33 are sponsored on Essential Skills Work Visas 

Approximately 28 of our migrant workers are hired as Balinese-Style Massage 
Therapists and currently earn in the remuneration band of $15.75-$23.49, aligning 
with Lower-Skilled remuneration band of the Skilled Migrant Category (SMC) 
remuneration threshold. 

In New Zealand there is no occupational registration nor registration board 
requirements for being a Massage Therapist.  
Under the Essential Skills Work Visa requirements for Massage Therapists, there is no 
minimum requirement for qualifications, however Massage therapists require a 
minimum 3 years’ experience.   

Traditional Balinese Massage is taught through Balinese culture, families and hand to 
hand learning. 

Our flagship spa is situated in SKYCITY Grand Hotel, Auckland CBD.  We provide 
massage and spa services to many of the five star hotels in Auckland CBD, locals and 
vast number of tourists that visit Auckland.  

The ripple effect on local businesses we trade and deal with have been considered,  in 
the event Massage Therapists (current ANZSCO 411611, level 2) were to be classified 
in the Mid-Skilled remuneration band ($23.49-$35.24 per hour remuneration) These 
include: 

- Increase in wages for all staff across the board 
- Increase to the prices of Balinese Massage and subsequently all spa services 
 Loss  of revenue and clients due to increased prices for massage and spa 

treatments 
- Current businesses no longer viable may result in condensing or closing spas. 
- Stop of company growth – not viable to open the following spas in these 

planned locations:   
2 in Newmarket, Auckland,  
1 in Christchurch,  
1 in Rotorua 
1 in Orakei, Auckland. 

- No renting of commercial spaces where these spas are expected to open –
revenue not made by local landlords. 

- Loss of revenue to local builders, architects, plumbers, electricians, interior 
designers, and other contractors that we use for shop fit-outs. 
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